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We also provide our white paper titled ‘Residential Aged Care: Finding the balance between red tape, 

quality and risk’1, which offers further details and case studies illustrating key compliance challenges for 

Victorian PSRACs – please see Attachment 1. 

Registered nurses 

In the interest of patient safety and reducing acute hospital presentations, the VHA supports the ongoing 

requirement for at least one registered nurse (RN) on duty at each approved residential care home at all 

times. We also support the continued provision of powers for the System Governor to grant an exemption 

for this requirement, acknowledging many rural and regional services face challenges in recruitment and 

retention. 

We note that in Victoria, upcoming changes to the Victorian Drugs, Poisons and Controlled Substances Act 

(DPCSA) 1981 will change the way medication is administered in residential aged care facilities and will 

result in services being required to have sufficient registered and enrolled nurses on duty. State-based 

requirements must work alongside the new Aged Care Act to ensure effective resourcing and staffing 

structures. 

With both state and Commonwealth legislative changes underway, VHA members have expressed concerns 

about the financial impacts of having to reconfigure their workforce profiles and potentially increase their 

nursing workforce – particularly in low care settings, where residents typically require less complex medical 

attention and there is a lower risk of emergencies. 

Recommendation: Investigate opportunities to harmonise state and federal registered nursing 

requirements and the process for granting exemptions.  

Reporting and record keeping requirements 

The VHA remains concerned about the substantial and often unrecognised and unfunded workload that 

compliance requirements place on frontline staff. Where requirements enhance quality and outcomes for 

patients and services, they have purpose. However, many requirements are detached from direct quality 

improvements and can lead to a reduction in the amount of time frontline staff spend in providing direct 

care to older Australians. 

Reporting requirements often use system-specific definitions; for example, ‘employed’ is based on a 

threshold number of hours within a set period, which means that despite working a shift, an employee may 

still not meet the workforce data definition of employed. VHA members have reported that this reporting 

process for workforce data often needs to be done manually, making it a time-consuming process. 

Subsequently, some providers employ dedicated roles to keep pace with the volume of requirements. 

Some members have highlighted that they already report on 129 different data points each quarter as part 

of the existing QI program alone (see further details on page 5 of Attachment 1). Further, providers are 

often unclear as to how the collected data will be used to support quality service delivery. Therefore, the 

 
1 Victorian Healthcare Association (2025), ‘White paper: Residential Aged Care: Finding the balance between red tape, 
quality and risk’. Weblink. 


























